Whitman College Safety Committee

Minutes of Meeting – November 8, 2011

Present
:






Absent:






Craig McKinnon – Chair, Memorial Rep



Kathy Ruggeri – Welty HC Rep

Kathy Rogers – Advisor

Dona LaFran – Div II Rep

John Hopkins – Physical Plant Rep

Bryan Lubbers – Div I/Tech Rep

Dennis Hopwood – Employer Rep

John Eckel – OP/Sherwood Rep

Martha Holt – Div III Rep

Hillary Loomis – Art Rep

Lisa Perfetti  -  Faculty Rep

Brian Fortin – Employer Rep

Marge Jessee – Secretary, RCC Rep

We welcomed some new people to our meeting so everyone gave a brief introduction.  Craig called the meeting to order.  Minutes of the August meeting were reviewed.  Martha made a motion to approve the minutes.  John seconded the motion and they were approved.

Old Business

Craig reported that he has made a request to have a Safety Committee List-serv.   Craig wanted to clarify that communication via the list-serv will be used only to “make aware”.  It will not be used to hold discussions.  This guideline was established by the administration.  Since Kathy will always be on this committee she will be the one in charge of adding and deleting names.  Only members of the safety committee will be on the list-serv.  Dennis asked how the average employee knows who to contact with a safety issue.  It is our responsibility as committee members to keep the areas that we represent informed.  Kathy says that the Safety web page is actually up.  She needs to learn more about making changes to it, but it is up.

Kathy reported that Peter Harvey has contacted the city attorney as a reminder to try and get the golf cart issue placed on the City Council agenda.  Perhaps this will happen once the November elections are over.

New Business

The safety of a platform used for photographing at the soccer field had been raised.  Since students are the only ones to use this platform it really doesn’t fall within our jurisdiction.  But the platform behind the goal was just a one-time deal so there shouldn’t be any further issues.

Kathy reported that there had been concern about the aggregate walkway in the Olin Hall breezeway because when it gets wet it becomes slippery.  Kathy said that a walk-off mat has been placed there but some people don’t particularly like it.  Pat Sorensen and Kevin Wright will work together to try to resolve this.

Kathy gave a summary  of the work related injuries that have happened since our last meeting.  There were 12 new minor accidents.   One case involved a splinter from a wooden door stop and it was suggested that plastic door stops be used by custodians rather than wood.  Kathy will pass this recommendation on to the custodial supervisors.

Craig asked everyone to think about nominations for  next year’s chair.  Craig said he was willing to do another term.  Nominations will be presented at our next meeting which has been scheduled for February 7, 2012.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Marge Jessee

